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THROUGHOUT JUNE, JULY & AUGUST  

THERE WILL BE ONE WORSHIP SERVICE ONLY BEGINNING AT 10 AM 
 

June 3 – Blessing our Youth – Reverend Nica Eaton-Guinn  

                   & Sam Dickerson 
Every year at this time our High School seniors graduate and go forth into the 

wider world. This service honors CVUUF's graduating seniors as they 'bridge' into 

their next phase of life and we pay tribute to our RE program teachers. Join us to 

bless and celebrate our youth and Religious Education program. 
 

June 10 – Bless You! ~ Reverend Nica Eaton-Guinn  
What is a blessing? Blessing can be an unusual word for Unitarian Universalists. 

Whom do we bless and who or what blesses us? Join us to explore this month's 

theme of blessing and perhaps find unexpected ways to repurpose that word. 

As Reverend Dr. Rebecca Parker said may we "Bless the World." Please stay for 

our Annual Congregational meeting at 11:30 after the service. 
 

June 17 – A Father’s Blessing - Reverend Nica Eaton-Guinn 
Some of us had wonderful fathers who have given us an enduring legacy. 

Others had difficult relationships with their fathers or were raised without a 

father. On this Father's Day, we look at the way fathers impact our lives. Whether 

you're a father or were influenced by your own father, what legacy can we 

celebrate or transform? What blessings have fathers, our own or others, shared 

with us?  
 

June 24 – The Blessings of Brokenness – Maggie Yenoki, MDiv. 
Our fourth Unitarian Universalist principle calls us to a free and responsible search 

for truth and meaning. In this service, we will explore the ways that search is 

satisfied by the blessings we unearth within our broken places. Maggie Yenoki 

received her Master of Divinity degree from Drew Theological School in 

Madison, NJ. She is a Candidate for UU Ministry and served for two years as 

Minister to the Sepulveda Unitarian Universalist Society. Maggie currently serves 

the Monte Vista Unitarian Universalist Congregation in Montclair, as Intern 

Minister. She is also a certified Hospital Chaplain and practitioner in The  

Art of Death Midwifery through Sacred Crossings.  

June 2018 

 

Theme: 

Blessing 

http://www.cvuuf.org
mailto:newsandnotes@cvuuf.org
http://www.facebook.com/CVUUF
http://www.facebook.com/CVUUF
https://twitter.com/uuconejo
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 Minister’s Message 

            T h e me—Bl es s ing  
 

“May all that is unforgiven in you 

Be released. 

May your fears yield 

Their deepest tranquilities. 

May all that is unlived in you 

Blossom into a future 

That is graced with love.” 

 

Thus writes the poet John O’Donohue in his blessing, “To Come Home to Yourself.” O’Donohue has 

written one of my most treasured books of all time: “To Bless the Space Between Us.” I know many of 

you love it too. It has been such a joy to thumb through its pages letting the beauty of his poetry 

and sentiments bless my life as I prepare for this month focused on our June theme of “Blessing.”  

 

For many UUs, ‘Blessing’ is complicated, especially if we don’t believe that someone or something 

outside of ourselves can bless us. Indeed, who has the power to bless? What is a blessing? Why do 

we say, “Bless you!” and how can this word be untangled from its complex philosophical and 

religious connotations? Many of these questions will be explored in our Worship Service on June 10th. 

Meanwhile, it seems the word ‘blessing’ can be used both as a noun and a verb. As a noun, it can 

mean an unanticipated gift, sentiment or event we experience, receive or give to another; 

something that is perhaps an unexpected delight, a possible sign of grace. As a verb, it’s something 

we consciously offer another – perhaps a kind word, deed or thought that aims to make someone 

else’s life better. In any case, this month I invite us to open our minds to an expanded exploration of 

what the word ‘blessing’ might mean in our lives. Investigate how blessing shows up in your life. It 

could be the smile of a stranger at the grocery store; it could be the kind, loving words exchanged 

with a friend; it could be the person who holds our hand and sits at our bedside when we are sick; 

or it could be the nourishment we receive from a delicious, healthy meal; or even the joyous 

laughter of children. I invite you to take a mindful look around during your ordinary days and start 

noticing and maybe even counting the blessings in your life.  If you’re willing, try playing with the 

idea of whom you might wish to offer a blessing to. 

 

The most important thing to know about worship this month is we are moving to ONE SERVICE at 10 

am for the summer.  That’s ONE SERVICE – throughout June, July & August, at 10am only.  

 

On June 3, we will bless our youth and RE program. We have 3 high school seniors who will be 

‘bridging’ – graduating from our youth program and going out into the world. We will bless them on 

their journeys, while acknowledging the bountiful blessing that our Religious Education teachers are 

to this community and our kids. All of you who volunteer to mentor and teach our kids are an 

invaluable gift to our community. I can hardly say this often enough, but we simply couldn’t do 

what we do without all of you. Thank you for your loving, dedicated service to our children and 

youth.  

 

Home 

Reverend Nica Eaton-Guinn, Minister 
minister@cvuuf.org 
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 Minister’s Message 

 

During our service on June 10th, we will explore the theme of blessing in greater depth. Our Annual 

Meeting will follow this at 11:30. Please join us to have a voice in important Fellowship business. Your 

voice and input matter.  Then on June 17th, we will celebrate the blessing of fathers. Whether you 

had a good relationship with your father or not, we’ll explore the various ways in which fathers of all 

kinds bless our lives. On June 24th, I’ll be in Kansas City - Kansas City here I come - at our UU 

Association’s General Assembly. I’m delighted to welcome a dear friend and colleague as guest 

preacher that day – Maggie Yenoki, MDiv. She will speak on the Blessings of Brokenness. Maggie has 

a tremendous amount of personal experience in this area and is one of the most compassionate, 

thoughtful people I know. I personally wish I could hear her speak and strongly encourage you not 

to miss her service!  

 

A few things of note for this summer….  

After General Assembly, I will be taking a week’s vacation from June 26 to July 3rd. I’ll be back at 

CVUUF on July 5th, and in the pulpit the following two weeks. On Sunday, July 8th, we will hold our 

first “Question Box” Sunday. I invite you to email me questions that you’ve always wanted to ask 

your minister by July 4th, and I will endeavor to address them in the service. If there’s not time to 

speak to them all, I will hang on to them preciously, and answer them in future sermons or get back 

to you privately. Meanwhile, on Sunday, July 15th, those members and I who attended our 

denomination’s General and Regional Assemblies will share reflections from our larger faith, keeping 

us connected to the interdependent web that is our wider Unitarian Universalist Association.  
 

From July 16 – August 13, I will be taking 3 weeks of Study Leave followed by one week of vacation. 

Study Leave gives me a precious opportunity for deep study, learning, reading, worship planning 

and visioning for the coming year. This is when, as O’Donohue said, “All that is unlived in [me may] 

blossom into a future, that is graced with love.” During that time I will not be available by email or 

phone, so that I may engage in an undisturbed, deep visioning and reflection process. Never fear! 

Dianna and Sam will continue to be in the office on their regular schedule and Tom Wolf, our Board 

President is no more than a phone call away should an emergency arise. I look forward to returning 

to the pulpit on August 19th inspired and refreshed. Thank you for the blessing of this time to return 

to the well. 

 

I leave you with a closing blessing from John O’Donohue: 

 
“May you live this day 

Compassionate of heart, 

Clear in word, 

Gracious in awareness, 

Courageous in thought, 

Generous in love.” 
 

May this summer be filled with unexpected blessings for you. CVUUF and all of you are a true 

blessing in my life. Thank you for being you and for collaborating in the work of this incredible 

community. 

Home 

Reverend Nica Eaton-Guinn, Minister 
minister@cvuuf.org 
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 President’s Message 

 Tom Wolf 
president@cvuuf.org Home 

Page 1 of 2 

 

This June President’s message is the last one that I will write for this two-year term as president. I 

thought that, instead of ruminating on the theme of the upcoming month, I would speak in 

more general terms regarding CVUUF’s last year and the health of our community. 

  

We started the church year quite concerned about the long term financial issues facing our 

congregation. There were Board meetings, Financial Task Force meetings, and many conversa-

tions both small and wide, regarding our need to find answers to our deficit spending. 

 

After investigating a variety of other alternatives, we came up with the plan for the Capital 

Campaign. We, the members of CVUUF, have responded marvelously. We voted overwhelm-

ingly to proceed in January and have been able to put together a successful operation in half 

the time many congregations attempt to do it. For that I want to thank Hilary Rosen, Jason Hall, 

the entire Capital Campaign Committee, those of you that have volunteered in one capacity 

or another to help, and of course the congregation as a whole for stepping up. As I write this, 

we have raised over $720,000 toward our goal. If you are reading this in the first few days of 

June, I know that our number will be even higher. Our future has been assured, and our mission 

will be able to continue to effect change in the Ventura County community. 

  

But enough about money, right? In all of our effort to insure our viability into the future, it might 

sometimes seem to have come at the cost of seeming too concerned with finances. So, I want 

to move on to discussing the leadership of CVUUF and the upcoming Annual Meeting. There 

are dozens of talented people who help CVUUF run, and the Council of Directors is a critical 

piece of that, but I want to talk below specifically of the Board of Trustees. 

  

Every month when the Board meets, I am so proud of the way that we speak to each other 

and work together. It has truly been a privilege to work with such talented and concerned indi-

viduals. We work under both the CVUUF Covenant of Good Relations and a Board Covenant 

created for the same purpose, and we have formed a collegial and respectful bond that al-

lows us to discuss sensitive areas in a way where everyone feels heard and everyone feels val-

ued. There is a Process Observer at each meeting, and their comments regarding our behavior 

at the meetings have been overwhelmingly positive. 

  

At the upcoming Annual Meeting, three members have been nominated for re-election. Peter 

Schlaus, who has been just an amazing Treasurer this past year, At Large member Tim Snowber, 

who always moves our Board conversations forward with insight, and myself. You will also be 

asked to vote for one more member, as Kathleen Holland will be stepping down. She has done 

a remarkable job, and I am quite sad to see her leave. Jason Hall has been nominated to take 

her place as Secretary for a one-year term.   

mailto:president@cvuuf.org
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 President’s Message 

 Tom Wolf 
president@cvuuf.org 

 

As members you will also be asked to vote on three other items – the election of three people 

to the Conflict Resolution Committee, a vote on the 2018-2019 Budget, and a full membership 

vote to move the annual giving to the spring rather than the fall. Peter and the Board have 

worked very hard on the new budget, and it is as tight as we think we can make it. We have 

resisted the impulse to spend aspirational money that we cannot actually afford yet. It’s 

$40,000 in the red just as predicted, and on track for our post Capital Campaign financial 

recovery as outlined by Peter at the Mid-Year Meeting.  

 

It makes a lot of sense to move the annual giving time to the spring. The Stewardship 

Committee has asked for the change to be part of the Annual meeting to provide both time 

to discuss and to promote buy in for the change. One benefit of that would be that we will not 

be having a pledge drive this coming fall, but rather that your monthly or pro-rated annual 

pledges would continue as is for the following 8 months. The other main reason is that we 

would be then able to create each next year’s budget after we knew how much money we 

had for the coming year. 

 

I look forward to seeing you all at the Annual Meeting on June 10th at 11:30, and I hope we all 

have a great summer! 

Home Page 2 of 2 
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  Religious Education News  

     Samantha Dickerson, Director of Religious Education 

     (DRE) dre@cvuuf.org 

Home 

 

“We all are so deeply interconnected; we have no option but to love all. Be kind and do good 

for any one and that will be reflected. The ripples of the kind heart are the highest blessings of 

the Universe.” – Amit Ray 

 

On a regular basis I am reminded of the kindness that is practiced within this congregation. We 

look out for each other. We protect each other. We always seem to be looking for opportunities 

to help those that need a little extra (or a lot extra) kindness. These moments can start with a 

simple action of a genuine smile and words of welcome and work up all the way to large 

gestures of leading a charge to the betterment of humanity. Regardless of the grandness of 

your gesture, you are giving a blessing. Whether they realize it or not, you are letting someone 

know they are worthy of being blessed. As far as I am concerned, if you are capable of blessing 

another with kindness, that blessing boomerangs right back to you. The ability to offer a blessing 

is a blessing in itself! Isn’t that beautiful?  

 

Whenever I spend time with the children and youth at this church, I feel blessed. I can share 

and play, laugh and discuss, guide, and learn. I have been entrusted with the immense task of 

tending to these sweet spirits, and I do not take it for granted. I have offered them and their 

families the blessing of my love and admiration. They in turn have blessed me with the honor of 

their time and appreciation. Even on the busiest of Sundays I leave here with a full heart, 

grateful for my time in these buildings and knowing I have taken part to affect at least one life 

in a positive way.  

 

This is not the only blessing I revel in. I continue to be surrounded and supported by such 

amazing volunteers. Everyone who has committed to working in a classroom or being a 

member of the RE Committee gives their all. They see the value of being a guiding light to all 

the young people who are a part of this program. Without these dedicated souls we would not 

have a Religious Education program, period. They have bestowed us all with an incredible 

blessing, ensuring we truly are a welcoming place for all generations. I wish I could describe the 

deep gratitude and love I have for all these people. 

 

June 3 we all will have an opportunity to thank all these wonderful volunteers, as well as show 

our youth how much they are loved. “Blessing of Youth” will bring us together to acknowledge 

all our RE volunteers, as well as embrace our Bridging Seniors as they move forward into the 

bustling world of adulthood. Please bless these lovely people with your presence! 

 

As we wrap up our regular church year, I hope you plan to continue to join us on Sundays. 

During the months of July and August we will welcome back Hogwarts Summer School. Yay! 

Elementary and Middle school children and youth will be sorted into Houses, receive wands, 

and maybe even learn a spell or two. Not familiar with the world of Harry Potter and his 

schoolmates? All you need bring with you is a curious mind and a love of things magical.  For 

our teens we will yet again have our movie discussions based on the Harry Potter movies, 

exploring the philosophy and theology of our UU faith. 

 Page 1 of 2 
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  Religious Education News  

     Samantha Dickerson, Director of Religious Education 

     (DRE) dre@cvuuf.org 

Home 

 

 If you would like to receive your Hogwarts acceptance letters by either owl or post master, 

please be sure to fill out and return the RE Enrollment forms that have been floating around. 

Some families have already returned their forms. (Thank you!) If you have not yet filled out and 

returned a form for your children, forms are available in the classrooms, outside my office, and 

in Childspace. You may hand your form over to your child’s teacher, myself, Childspace staff, or 

slide it under my office door. A table will be set up June 3 where forms can also be filled out 

and collected. This is a rather large effort to update our database and collect current 

information on all families. This allows us to keep an accurate count for the UUA, maintain a safe 

and appropriate environment for children who may have special needs or health concerns, 

and keep in contact with all you amazing families regarding the goings on of our congregation. 

Whether your child is 2 months old or seventeen years old, please help us with this grand 

project. 

 

As we move into the summer months, I charge you with this: Take care of yourself. Enjoy the sun 

on your face. Laugh with your children. Hug a dear friend. Relish the flavor of a favorite treat. 

Breathe deep and full. Treasure these little moments. You are a blessing to this world. May today 

and every day be a blessing to you. 

 

Page 2 of 2 
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  Social Justice News 

      Grace DiTommaso, Director of Social Justice  

      59gracie@gmail.com 

 Home 

 

Sunday, June 3 11:30 – 1:00p, Fellowship Hall…  

The Quarterly Justice Ministry Meeting 

 

Please join us as we review what we have accomplished so far this year, in conjunction with the 

Community Forum Committee and the Movie Night Program.  We will let you know where our 

teams have room for more committed core members and volunteers.    

 

Please plan to participate in a way that is meaningful to you. The justice work of CVUUF 

progresses because of YOU! Childcare is available by advance reservation before May 31. 

Please contact Sam Dickerson at cvuufsam@gmail.com. 

 

For Social Justice work, summer is not “time off!” The Dreamers are still in a tough spot. 

Immigrants are still suffering from the Administration’s harsh treatment. Our reproductive rights 

are still under attack.  The poor are still used and abused. 

 

I am wondering what our young people are doing now that school is out.  Can we help you to 

plan actions regarding gun laws and school safety? Are you concerned about there being no 

money for what your school needs? Do you need information on voting for the first time? 

 

On the same day, June 3  2-4 pm Criss Crass will present Being an Ally for Collective Liberation . 

We can all learn from Chris’s perceptive excogitation on supporting people who are considered  

to be “less.” Come and explore with us at this important interactive workshop. 

 
Social justice email addresses! 

Please make sure you are a member of these lists so that you will know what’s going on in your 

area of interest! If you're not yet a member of a group, the link gives you an "apply for 

membership" link to request joining the group, which a group owner can approve. 

 

SOCIAL ACTION:  The largest of the Social Justice Ministry group mailing lists.  https://

groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/socialaction 

 

ECONOMIC JUSTICE: https://groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/economicjustice 

https://groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/genderequality 

 

RACIAL AND CULTURAL JUSTICE: including immigrant work, incarceration ministry. https://

groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/racialjustice 

mailto:59gracie@gmail.com
mailto:cvuufsam@gmail.com
https://groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/socialaction
https://groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/socialaction
https://groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/economicjustice
https://groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/genderequality
https://groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/racialjustice
https://groups.google.com/a/cvuuf.org/forum/#!forum/racialjustice
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A Few Words from 

Jill Lewis, 

Newsletter Editor 

Hello Friends, 

 

As memory serves me (quite rarely these days), I began my editorship of our 

newsletter in the fall of 2015. There was a whirlwind of change in the air. 

Anne Hines was our Interim Minister, Sam Dickerson became our new 

Director of Religious Education and the Ministerial Search Committee was 

formed to find us a permanently seated minister. They were extraordinarily 

fortunate in finding and calling our own Reverend Nica Eaton-Guinn.  

 

This fellowship has grown in so many ways since that snapshot in time, not 

least of all in our social presence and information technology. Our website 

has been redesigned and updated; we created a few pages in Facebook; 

and, we have a presence on Twitter.  

 

News and Notes has made it possible to bring current information to us 

each week. And, we can view Sunday Services online with just a few clicks.  

 

And so, we have outgrown the need for a monthly newsletter. Beginning in 

September, the columns from Rev. Nica, the board president and other 

leaders will be appearing on our website at https//cvuuf.org and in News 

and Notes. 

 

This June edition is our final monthly newsletter. It has been an honor and a 

pleasure to serve as your editor. I was afforded the opportunity to make 

friends and acquaintances I might never have formed.  

 

Thank you all for your writings, commentary, and engagement the past few 

years.  

Have a sweet summer. 

 

In friendship and fellowship, 

 

Jill Lewis 

https://www.bing.com/search?q=https%2F%2Fcvuuf.org&form=PRUSEN&pc=UE13&mkt=en-us&httpsmsn=1&refig=e23b1c7544ed4ffda8662b533b71735b&sp=-1&pq=https%2F%2Fcvuuf.org&sc=1-16&qs=n&sk=&cvid=e23b1c7544ed4ffda8662b533b71735b
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Tickets are available online through Yapsody. For direct link, go to 

News and Notes or https://cvuuf.org , News Tab, choose Upcoming 

Public Events.  

Home 

https://cvuuf.org/
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From left to right (Click names to read more about our luminaries or continue reading below):  

Grandmother Flordemayo®, Dr. Eboo Patel, Karma Lekshe Tsomo, Rabbi David Rosen, Margaret Lo-

kawua, Xiuhtezcatl Martinez, H.H. Pujya Sadhvi Shri Shilapiji Maharaj, Rev. Dr. Elijah M. Brown  

The Oldest, Largest, Most Diverse and Inclusive Global Interfaith Event 

is Coming to Toronto! November 1 - 7 

 

The Parliament of the World's Religions was created to cultivate harmony 

among the world's religious and spiritual communities and foster their  

engagement with the world and its guiding institutions in order to achieve 

a just, peaceful and sustainable world. 

Home 

 

https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=c7c54b5931&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=0364543c0f&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=06322f5790&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=aabcb07c9a&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=c4bca205da&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=9dcdc9e181&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=9dcdc9e181&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=3cf9afed69&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=0c65d37634&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://parliamentofreligions.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=15d4f7de1064a5171ce87bc0e&id=5460558e8d&e=e6bbfff8b2
https://www.parliamentofreligions.org/webform/2018-parliament-registration
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Conejo Valley Unitarian Universalist Fellowship 

 COVENANT OF GOOD RELATIONS  

   In order to assist us in fulfilling our mission to nurture spiritually courageous people who 

transform the world through justice and compassion, we the members and friends of the 

Conejo Valley Unitarian Universalist Fellowship enter into this Covenant of Good Relations.  

   We, the members and friends of this congregation, value:  

•Opening our hearts and minds to those who have traveled journeys unlike ours and 

whose strengths and challenges may be different from ours.  

•A welcoming space for all to speak their truth respectfully.  

•The importance of deep listening and respect for each other.  

•Relationships with others of all ages, and the gifts that each generation brings to our 

community.  

•The democratic process, through which we give voice to concerns and offer our 

time and energy to arrive at solutions.  

 

   In the wider community, we honor our responsibilities for upholding spiritual ideals, 

engaging in civil discourse with those of other religious traditions, and promoting our UU 

values.  

   In my interactions with others in this congregation, I will:  

•Speak honestly and directly to the person(s) with whom I have a concern, using 

thoughtful, compassionate language.  

•Forgive the errors and shortcomings of myself and others as we contribute to our 

shared ministry and express gratitude for the many gifts we bring.  

•Assume good intentions in those with whom I disagree and examine my own part in 

the disagreement.  

•Listen deeply to, and actively seek resolution with those concerned before 

engaging the Conflict Resolution Committee, Committee on Shared Ministry, the 

Council or the Board of Trustees in conflict mediation.  

•Expect divergent beliefs and opinions and persist in respectful dialogue—especially 

in times of uncertainty—remaining open to new understandings while doing my part 

to sustain this Covenant.  

•Respect the minister and staff’s professionalism, time and privacy.  

•Assume responsibility for understanding the church structure and governance 

model.  

•Assume responsibility for keeping informed of church business.  

 

Through this Covenant of Good Relations, it is our intention to foster healthy and 

productive relations within our church community as we work together to achieve our 

mission.  

Home 
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Conejo Valley  

Unitarian Universalist Fellowship 
3327 Old Conejo Road 

Newbury Park CA 91320 (map) 

805-498-9548 

www.cvuuf.org  

 

 

 

Staff 

Reverend Nica Eaton-Guinn  minister@cvuuf.org 

Samantha Dickerson, Director of Religious Education, dre@cvuuf.org 

Joel Rieke, Music Director, musicdirector@cvuuf.org 

Dianna Mueller, Administrator, admin@cvuuf.org 

Tonya Jaglowski, Bookkeeper, bookkeeper@cvuuf.org 

Reverend Dr. Betty Stapleford - Minister Emerita  

     
Board of Trustees 2017-2018 

Tom Wolf, Board President, president@cvuuf.org 

David Barker, Vice President  

Kathleen Holland, Secretary 

Peter Schlaus, Treasurer 

At-Large Trustees: Dalila Sankaran, Kelly Castillo, Tim Snowber 
 

 

 

 

Additional UU resource 

links: 

Unitarian Universalist 

Association (UUA) The 

UUA serves 1,000+ 

congregations in the US 

and the world. 

Pacific Southwest District 

(PSWD) 
PSWD serves Pacific 

Southwest congregations 

including the States of 

California, Arizona and 

Nevada.  

 
Sunday Services during June, July, and August 

are held at 10am. 
 
Visitors are always welcome. 
 

A Welcoming Community to all persons regardless of their  race, nationality,  

sexual  orientation or gender identity. 

Home 

https://goo.gl/maps/imI1I
http://www.cvuuf.org
mailto:minister@cvuuf.org
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mailto:mailto@:musicdirectorcvuuf.org
mailto:admin@cvuuf.org
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mailto:president@cvuuf.org
http://www.uua.org/
http://www.uua.org/
http://www.pswduua.org/
http://www.pswduua.org/

